Athletic Department Meeting 
April 11, 2006
Present:  Arnie Ball, Dan Bere, Elliott Blumenthal, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Adam Ferris, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Michael Fruchey, Rita Girardot, Kelley Hartley-Hutton, Tony Jasick, Jennifer Kieffer, Jermaine Kimbrough, Chris Kuznar, Sarah Laib, Sheila Marsh, Charity Middleton, Brian Miller, Jenny Moppert, Chris Paul, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Kirsta Soleburg, Judy Tillapaugh, Jeff Tungate, Lesa Vartanian
Absent: Janelle Bartelheim, Eric Burns, Debra Casaburo, Shari Casaburo, Joel Cotton, Christine Francis, Dan Fox, Billy Gernon, Ru Hatachi, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Katie Jackson, Brett Johnston, Jermaine Kimbrough, Kim Moore, Chad Newhard, Rich Riles, Dave Skelton, Dennis Smith, Terry Stefankiewicz, Larry Yant, Rudy Yovich, Paul Zinchenko
Guest: Shay Stroick-Newly elected President of Student Government

SAS Team: Leslie Clark stated grade check reports have been done. The return rate has been down but, if there are specific students you wish to inquire about please send the SAS team your names. A notice has been sent to all faculty to return grade checks. They haven’t seen many students for Fall registration so please remind your student-athletes if they have not registered for their classes to see either the SAS team or their advisor.

Chris Kuznar announced the SOAR dates. The dates for Student-Athlete Orientation are June 7th, June 14th and July 12th. The Athlete Orientation will be taking place in Gates 104. Chris thanked coaches for giving her the fall practice schedules. Chris stated this will be a very helpful tool in helping those freshman register for their classes.

Chris sent around a sign-up sheet for the Student Athlete Banquet DVD that is currently being produced. Anyone interested in ordering one can contact Chris.  
Health Fair:  Judy Tillapaugh thanked everyone for participating in this year’s Health Fair. Judy stated during the Health Fair they unveiled the College Cooking 101 Cookbook that was put together by Jennifer Kieffer. They would like the cookbook to be available on an on-going basis and are looking for contributions at any time. Please let your student-athletes know as this could be a very useful cookbook for them. 

The Alcohol Awareness day went very well and Judy looks forward to incorporating more students next year.

Mark Pope congratulated Judy Tillapaugh on her recent award from the IPFW Administrative Staff Council. Judy received the IPFW Administrative Excellence Award. Mark commended Judy for her outstanding service to IPFW and the community.
Student Government:  Mark introduced Shay Stroick who has been recently elected President of the Student Government. Shay expressed her desire to have Student Athletes get more involved with Student Government. The Board is always looking for representatives. She is looking forward to working with Athletics and hopefully partnering with Athletics to do some joint promotions. Mark thanked Shay for coming and sharing. Mark stated partnerships work very well together. 
Mark stated the Student Government needs help and asked coaches to identify one or two people to become Student Senators. Brian Miller has the forms that need to be completed. We have received great support in the past, from Student Government and we want to continue to work with them in the future.  

End of Season Banquet:  Brian Miller stated we are ahead of schedule and all invitations have been sent out. Brian asked coaches to return their ballots by Wednesday.  Please RSVP for the banquet as soon as possible. 

Dress code will be shirts and ties and slacks for men and appropriate attire for women. It is a great event; everyone should support this event.
Items Missing from Offices:  Mark addressed the issue about missing items from offices. Mark has spoken with Lauren Denhartog; anyone who has concerns and would like to have their office monitored to please contact Lauren or Mark. Mark suggests if you have keys to your desks, lock up your valuables. Mark stated they are looking at ways to make the building more secure.

Grad Assistants:  Mark asked everyone to please let Tim or himself know if you are planning on having Grad Assistants. This impacts the budget and that information is needed as soon as possible.
MVB Events:  Sarah Laib announced the MVB Royal Don’s event will be held on April 14th at 5:00 pm on the patio outside of Walb Union. There will be drinks and food followed by the MVB Game with Penn State. Sarah asked everyone who plans on attending to RSVP to her. 
Ron Clark stated the Volleyball Booster Club will be hosting a “Tailgate Party” on April 15th. Families of the MVB Team and invited guests will be meeting in front of the Gates Center at 5:30 pm. The MVB team will be playing Rutgers at 7:00 pm  
Summer Camps:  Ron stated he still needs information from Women’s Basketball, Baseball and Soccer to confirm their rates and times for Summer Camp. There was also general discussion on the resurfacing of the Gym Floor. Ron states the time frame is narrowing and possible dates are May 7th through June 1st.

Video Equipment:  Dan Bere discussed the recent video equipment that was donated to Athletics. Anyone wishing some training on this equipment can contact Dan and he will be happy to teach them what he knows about the equipment.   
IPFW Invitational:  Kelley announced the “IPFW Athletics Invitational” will be held on May 3rd. The golfing is free however; there is a fee for Golf Carts and Pull Carts. Canterbury would appreciate IPFW gear we can give them for other fundraisers done at Canterbury. The first tee time will be 9:30 and the sign-up sheet will be at Sheila’s desk.

Ron Clark announced the Intramural Golf Outing will be held on April 26th. The cost is $10.00 unless you have a Canterbury Membership.

Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:   Bev Saalfrank asked coaches to give her the estimate of participants for Summer Camps. She needs this for insurance purposes. Bev stated she has placed white sheets in everyone’s mailbox with past credit card charges. Some of these charges are from last August and need to be taken care of immediately. Bev asks that everyone take a look at these sheets so these can be taken care of as soon as possible.

Keith Fisher stated Women’s Softball is playing at 3:00 pm today. Ron Clark stated tennis is playing at 1:00 pm. Mike Fruchey stated new records were set by the Track/Cross Country team this past weekend at Miami of Ohio.

Mark asked everyone to look at their Scholarship Information packets. This is a great way to stretch scholarship dollars. Mark suggested to coaches to speak to Joel Wenger if there are any questions concerning this material.
The next Staff Meeting will be held on May 2, 2006 at noon in the Royal Don’s Room. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
